

应用英语综合

INTEGRATED COURSE

学生用书诗用章

主编 邹 申 编者 朱玉山 杨任明 徐 永 姚涓涓

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

应用英语综合. 1/邹申主编:朱玉山等编. 一上海:上海外语教育出版社,2012新标准高职英语专业系列教材. 学生用书 ISBN 978-7-5446-2641-5

I. ①应··· II. ①邹··· ②朱··· III. ①英语—高等职业教育—教材 IV. ①H31

中国版本图书馆CIP数据核字(2012)第091644号

INTEGRATED COURSE

学生用书

中 張 跳

计二元共同 转任期 膝 水 風報詞

出版发行:上海外语教育出版社

(上海外国语大学内) 邮编: 200083

电 话: 021-65425300 (总机)

电子邮箱: bookinfo@sflep.com.cn

址: http://www.sflep.com.cn http://www.sflep.com

责任编辑: 张传根

印 刷: 上海华业装璜印刷厂有限公司

经 销:新华书店上海发行所

开 本: 787×1092 1/16 印张10.5 字数276千字

版 次: 2012 年 7月 第 1 版 2012 年 7月 第 1 次印刷

FD 数: 5000 册

书 号: ISBN 978-7-5446-2641-5 / H · 1222

定 价: 24.00 元

编委名单

(按姓名拼音排序)

曹向东 锦州师范高等专科学校

常红梅 北京经济管理职业学院

池 枚 福建商业高等专科学校

邓静萍 长沙商贸旅游职业技术学院

丁国声 河北外国语职业技术学院

杜忠义 上海出版印刷高等专科学校

樊红霞 湖北职业技术学院

范勇慧 河南工贸职业学院

内蒙古包头职业技术学院 郭静

黄砚 平凉医专

贾艳萍 山东淄博职业学院 电影

江 峰 江西外语外贸职业学院 张 荣 芜湖职业技术学院

李冬梅 福建黎明职业大学

湖南外语外贸职业技术学院 李细平

李晓莉 武汉船舶职业技术学院

林立荣 山东商贸职业技术学院

刘海红 通辽职业学院

卢春华 四平职业大学 温温频频

宁 毅 武汉职业技术学院

彭 重庆工商职业学院 FIF

海南软件职业技术学院 尚志强

田兴斌 铜仁学院

万正方 上海科学技术职业技术学院

兰州石化职业技术学院 王 鹏

王君华 河南经贸职业学院

张铁军 哈尔滨金融学院

滁州职业技术学院

北村粤東

四、穀糧鄉村

前言

为适应行业发展和国家产业转型升级对高技能英语专门人才的需求,上海外语教育出版社组织外语教育专家编写了"新标准高职英语专业系列教材"。教材按照"高职高专英语教学文件"(下面简称"教学文件")中对英语类专业的培养目标、素质结构和能力结构的要求编写,着重培养学生在新时代背景下生活和工作所需的英语语言应用能力和跨文化交际能力,兼顾相关职业素养和人文素养的提高。

作为该系列主干教材的组成部分,《应用英语综合》严格按照教学文件中的原则和精神编写,在编写宗旨、单元设计、材料选择、课堂活动和课堂练习的设计上力图 忠实地诠释教学文件中的各项指标。

一、编写总则

- 1. 以教学文件为准则,以先进的外语教学理论为指导,采用灵活、多样的教学方法和手段:
- 2. 大力提倡以学生为中心的教学理念,积极创造宽松、友好、融洽的课堂学习环境,充分调动学生的学习积极性,增强学生的自信心,培养学习兴趣;
- 3. 在教学过程中做到"四个结合":语言知识与语言技能相结合、单项技能与综合应用能力相结合、语言教学与文化传授相结合、课堂教学与自主学习相结合;
- 4. 注重培养学生的语言应用能力、学习策略和综合文化素养;
- 5. 读写为主, 听说为辅; 以职场交际为最终目标, 突出职业能力的培养。

二、选材要求

内容要具有时代性、人文性、基础性和实用性,体现职场交际特色。材料语言内涵要丰富,主题贴近时代和学生学习生活。

三、练习特点

- 1. 形式多样,有新意,注重情景化;
- 2. 鼓励课堂师生互动或学生间互动;
- 3. 在练习过程中融合语言能力的训练和语言知识的强化。

四、教程架构

本教材共分三册,每册包含学生用书、教师用书。每单元教学量为8课时。

	学生用书	教师用书
loortee READING	Text A: Before Reading Reading After Reading Oral work	Background Information Text Analysis New Words and Expressions Language Study Reference Answers Translation of Text A
	Text B: Before Reading Reading After Reading Oral work	Background Information New Words and Expressions Language Study Reference Answers Translation of Text B
WRITING	Explanation Assignment	Reference Answers
INTEGRATED EXERCISES	Public Speech Training Dictation Vocabulary Study Grammar Focus Translation Classroom Interaction	Reference Answers

《应用英语综合》的编者具备深厚的理论语言学、二语习得及外语教学理论功底,同时长期在英语教学一线工作,有着丰富的教学经验。愿本教材能以其时代性、人文性、基础性、实用性以及职场交际特色,为推动我国高职英语教学改革助一臂之力。

主编 邹 申

ENTREPRENEURSHIF

TEXT B Ten Keys to Sur-WELLING

GLUSSARY

Contents

表出机能		华田王军	
UNIT 1	UNIVERSITY LIFE		- 1
210	TEXT A Ali Goes to Unive	rsity A 1x9T	2
	TEXT B How College Is Di	fferent from High	School 7
is and Expressi		Reading	11
			13
LINUTA	MEMORIES	After Reading	
UNIT 2	MEMORIES	Oral work	18
A lext A	TEXT A The First Day of M	liddle School	91 READING
d Information	TEXT B The Brewer's Son		25
	WRITING		28
s and Expressi	INTEGRATED EXERCISES	Before Readin	31
UNIT 3 Vebur?	HUMAN LOVE	Reading	36
Ausweis	TEXT A The Greatest of Th	Alter Keading	37
8 txsT lo r	TEXT B Working Christma	s Daviow IsTO	44
	WRITING		49
Anguere	INTEGRATED EXERCISES	Explanation	15 WRITING
		Assignment	(D) (A S 188) V
UNIT 4	TECHNOLOGY	Partition Common Co.	56
	TEXT A Mobile Phones	199900 311011	57
	TEXT B Trains: Past, Prese	nt and Future	64
	WRITING	Vocabulary Stu	PAYTEGRATED
Answers	INITECT ATED EVERCISES		77
		Grammar Focus	
UNIT 5	LANGUAGE	Translation	77
	TEXT A Why the British A		gn Languages 78
	TEXT B The Meaning of W	/ords	85
	WRITING		ALISTS FILMS
	INTEGRATED EXERCISES		22
UNIT 6	PEOPLE AND SOCIET	Y 建香港主服。 Y	计印刷 - 30世分里 97
CAMPINE - LEI 19	TEXT A The Language Wa	s Universal	14 St. Ar are are as 98
	TEXT B Severing the Hum		四年次学典面美的
	WRITING	an connection	109
	INTEGRATED EXERCISES		113
UNIT 7	COMMUNITY		119
	TEXT A What Community		120
	TEXT B Sidewalks Can Ma	ake a Town a Neig	
	WRITING		130
	INTEGRATED EXERCISES		133
UNIT 8	ENTREPRENEURSHII	P	138
	TEXT A Hunks of Junk		139
	TEXT B Ten Keys to Succe	SS	146
	WRITING		150
	INTEGRATED EXERCISES		15.
CLOSCARY			
GLOSSARY			153

五、单元框架

University Life

a chance to develop his education or to pursue academic interests. No for

Before Reading ... The town he lived in was very small. There was n adult. The town he lived in was very small. There was n

Look at the following pictures and describe with your classmate(s) what people in the





Do the pictures remind you of your first day at the university? Recall what you did that day and complete the following table.

My First Day at the University		
What I did	How I felt	
bright red colour" 光虹色的 according to as shown by something or someone 第一一所示(所证) imitars / "im iter! / ", to copy the behavi someone or something take or follow example 學(某人菜物)的碎子:仿弦	bursue /pa'sjus/ v. to continue doing an activity or brying to achieve something over a long period of time 追求、继续进行 seasonic /acko'denuk/ a. connected with education, especially at college or university level 学术的 set of to leave (train or bus) 下 (大羊、汽车)	

- Why do young people go to university? Can you think of a few reasons?
- 4 How do you find about your classmates?
- Do you have any plans for your university study? amond wan a of bosu amonad of
- 6 Do you know anything about "hall of residence"?

Now, read TEXT A to find out what Ali thinks of university.

Reading

0

Ali Goes to University

Why did Ali want to 2 go to university?

He had been offered a place at the University of Rummidge. Like many people his age in Britain, for Ali, going to university wasn't a chance to develop his education or to pursue academic interests. No, for

Ali couldn't wait until September. Finally, his life was going to change.

Ali, going to university was a chance to get away from his hometown and his parents, to meet lots of new people, to stop being a child and become an adult. The town he lived in was very small. There was never anything new, or different, or unusual. It was boring, very, very boring. Ali couldn't wait to leave.

How did Ali feel 3 about university life?

When he got off the train at Rummidge, Ali felt free at last. He had only one suitcase with him. He didn't want to bring much from home. He wanted to forget his home. He felt free and independent for the first time in his life. He settled into his hall of residence, full of excitement.

Then Katia appeared.

What kind of person was Katia?

Katia was a girl with flame-red hair who lived in the same hall of residence as Ali. She always dressed completely in black. She always looked a little bit bored.

Indeed, according to Katia, everything was boring. Her course was boring. The other students were boring. This university was boring. Rummidge was boring.

of Katia?

What did Ali think 7 Ali was so impressed by Katia that he started to imitate her. He pretended that he was bored with everything too. He started to miss a lot of his lectures and classes. He forgot to write the essays and do the assignments

pursue /pə'sju:/ v. to continue doing an activity or trying to achieve something over a long period of time 追求、继续进行

academic /.ækə'demik/ a. connected with education, especially at college or university level 学术的

get off to leave (train or bus) 下 (火车、汽车)

independent /.indi'pendent/ a. confident and able to do things by yourself in your own way, without wanting help or advice from other people 独立 的;有主见的

settle in/into to become used to a new home, job, surroundings etc. 适应(新的家、工作、环境等)

flame-red /flem red/ a. here flame [n] means "bright light, or brilliant colour, usually red or orange"; the compound adjective flame-red means "of bright red colour" 火红色的

according to as shown by something or said by someone 据……所示(所说)

imitate /' imiteit/ v. to copy the behaviour of someone or something; take or follow as an example 学(某人/某物)的样子; 仿效

pretend /pri'tend/ v. to behave as if something is true when in fact you know it is not 假装, 佯称

essay /esei/ n. a short piece of writing by a student as part of a course of study (学生为某门课程所

assignment /ə'saınmənt/ n. a piece of work that is given to someone as part of their job, or that a student is asked to do (分配的)任务:作业

"When I finish my degree, I hope to be able to do a Mob of bad ahe

14

16

One day, there was a knock on the door of his room. He woke up and looked at his clock. It was midday. He had slept right through the morning. He got up and opened the door. He hoped it would be Katia. But it wasn't Katia. It was Femi, who was doing the same course as Ali. She was from Africa. He hadn't spoken to her much.

9911 - "Have I just woken you up?" asked Femi. des ud a flot base seroted rad

"Errr, yeah," said Ali, pretending to try and look bored.

11 grad "You've been missing a lot of classes recently." of og analysis blood and

"So what?" said Ali. "They're boring. Everything's boring."

"Why don't you go back home, then?" asked Femi.

"Home's boring too," said Ali.

"I'd love to be able to go home," said Femi. "But I love it here too. I'm lucky to be here. You don't know how lucky you are." Femi sat down and began to tell Ali her story. She had been the brightest girl in her class at school, and she had hoped to be able to go to university. However, she was from a small town, her parents were not rich, and it was very unlikely that she would be able to follow her dream and go on to study at university. But she had not given up, she had continued to study, and eventually she won a grant to be able to come and study in the UK. "I love it here. I love the freedom and independence you have. I never get bored for one minute. But I miss my home a lot. I miss my parents and my family and my old friends."

Ali didn't say anything while Femi told him her story. But he was listening very carefully, even if he was pretending to look bored. Katia had What did Ali think a lot of interesting stories, her parents were rich and she had travelled and about Katia now? done lots of interesting things, but she didn't seem to realise how much these things meant. The life that Femi had had up until now, and the experiences that she had in her hometown were so much more profound than anything Katia had done. He realised now how superficial Katia was. How lucky she was, and how little she understood how lucky she was.

What do we know about Femi's past experience?

midday /'middei/ n.[U] the middle of the day; twelve o'clock 中午, 正午

unlikely /ʌn'laɪklɪ/ a. not likely to happen 未必会发 生的,不大可能的

give up to stop doing something or having something, especially something that you do regularly 放弃 (尤指经常做的事情或拥有某物)

eventually /i'ventsuals/ ad. after a long time, especially after a long delay or a lot of problems 终于,最终 grant /gra:nt/ n. an amount of money given to

someone, especially by the government for a particular purpose(政府发给的)补助金; here "grant" means student grant (助学金) even if no matter if 即便,纵然 up until not further or later than something; as far as something 不多于;不迟于;直到 profound /pro'faund/ a. deep, intense or far-reaching; wery great 深的;深远的 set anilset [iii superficial /ˌsuːpəˈfɪʃəl/ a. not thorough; shallow 肤 浅的;浅薄的

What was Femi planning to do after university?

"When I finish my degree, I hope to be able to do a Master's degree. Then I'm going to go back home to be a teacher. I want to be able to make a difference in my country. Yes, it might be boring compared to here. But I think about all those people who haven't been as lucky as I was. And I know that if I don't do something, it will always stay that way."

How did Ali feel after hearing Femi's story? Femi's story affected Ali a lot. He didn't know why he hadn't spoken to her before, and felt a bit ashamed and embarrassed about his ignorance. He started to think about his exams. He hoped he was going to pass them. After he could perhaps go to Africa. He could perhaps meet up with Femi there. Or perhaps he could go back home. He could go back to his boring, little hometown, and he could try to make a difference there.

Notes

- 1. Rummidge (Para. 1) a fictional city used by David Lodge in some of his novels, particularly Changing Places, Small World: An Academic Romance, and Nice Work. It is based on the English city of Birmingham, colloquially known as Brummagem, and the University of Rummidge is based on the University of Birmingham, where Lodge taught English literature for decades.
- 2. to stop being a child (Para. 2) no longer continue to be a child
 - 3. make a difference (Para. 17) bring about change(s) and assume a difference (Para. 17)
 - 4. compared to here (Para. 17) When you compare life in my country to life here. Here "compared" introduces a past participle phrase.

affect /ə'fekt/ v. to do something that produces an effect or change in someone or something 影响 ashamed /ə'ʃeɪmd/ a. [not before noun不用于名词前] feeling shame or embarrassment because of something you have done 羞耻的;内疚的;惭愧的

embarrassed /ɪm'bærəst/ a. ashamed, nervous, or uncomfortable in a social situation 难堪的、尴尬的

ignorance /ˈɪgnərəns/ n.[U] lack of knowledge or information about something 无知,愚昧

After Reading

Reading Comprehension Tasks

1	Complete the following	statements according to	the information is	n TEXT	A.
---	------------------------	-------------------------	--------------------	--------	----

1)	According to Ali, his	s hometown was and	
2)	Katia had	and liked	
3)	Femi was a	girl.	
4)	There were many	between Katia and Femi.	
5)	Femi wanted to	when she completes her undergraduate course.	
6)	After hearing Femi's	story, Ali began to	

2 Answer the following questions.

- 1) Why did Ali want to go to university?
- 2) How did Ali feel about university life?
- 3) What did Ali think of Katia?
- 4) What kind of person was Femi?
- 5) Did Ali change his opinion of Katia?
- 6) What is the main difference between Katia and Femi? 1919 find and 1915 fail.
- ald 7) What change can we see in Ali at the end of TEXT A? do neathed moved live
 - 8) TEXT A tells the story of Ali, Katia and Femi, so it arranges details according to time sequence. Can you identify at least THREE words that show time sequence?
 - 9) What can we learn from TEXT A?

3 Explain the underlined parts in your own words.

- 1) Like many people his age in Britain (Para. 2)
- 2) develop his education (Para. 2)
- 3) to miss a lot of his lectures and classes (Para. 7)
- 4) She had been the brightest girl (Para. 15)
- 5) to follow her dream (Para. 15)
- 6) When I finish my degree (Para, 17) way no avaid so along move as tarlW
- 7) it will always stay that way (Para. 17)

Oral Work

Form groups of four and act out the story of Ali, Katia and Femi. One student acts as the narrator.

Before Reading

Look at the following pictures and describe with your classmate(s) what college students are likely to do. What are you likely to do in college?











2 What are the differences between life in high school and in college? Have a discussion with your partner about the possible differences, and complete the following table.

- anii work that show ith	High School	College
Learning style	sem from TEXT A:	
Teacher's lecture	771 8213 1 1333 11 11 53	The literature of the latest the
Parent's discipline	brow nwe wor ni sinsa beni	ontone material efection in
Relationship		
reedom	pletus age in Bittain (Pera 2)	
Friends		Di develop bis ed
Social life	his lectures and classes Pala.	to to a west of te

- 3 What are your expectations for college?
- 4 What are your goals to achieve in your college study? 35 47 do not 1 north 100 to
- The following are some of the key words and expressions in TEXT B. Find out their meanings from a dictionary.

look back figure out debate deviant rely on motivation overwhelming neglect focus peer personality occur responsible consequence

Now, read TEXT B to find out how college is different from high school.

High School vs. College: Meeting Friends from Different Backgrounds

0

How College Is Different from High School

Jennifer Klein & Alicia LaPolla

College really is the best time of your life. It is a time to be involved in everything your college or university will have to offer. When you reach your 30s, you will likely look back at your college experience and wish you really could do it all over again.

In what ways is college different from high school?

Welcome to college, where you are now considered an adult.

High School vs. College: Learning Styles

Get used to saying "Professor" or "Dr." Your teachers are no longer Mr. or Ms. Brown, but Professor or Dr. Brown, and guess what? You are expected to have an opinion! You are no longer a passive learner who just sits and listens to a teacher, occasionally writes a paper, and takes a test in which you are expected to simply reiterate what you have learned or been told by the teacher. You will not be provided with notes; rather, you are expected to figure out on your own what's important. (Professors are available during their office hours for help if what's important is ever unclear.) In college your professors are expecting you to voice your thoughts, and disagreeing with the professor's opinion is considered an interesting debate, not deviant behavior. Class participation and providing your own perspective and analysis are key to success in the college learning environment.

What is a passive learner?

What are you supposed to do in college learning?

High School vs. College: Academic and Social Life

Balancing academic and social life is difficult. This balance is something that most likely your parents helped you with in high school. Now that you are in college, you can no longer rely on your parents for rules, or academic motivation. All of these are now in your hands. Being at college can be socially overwhelming — an array of evening and weekend activities is open to you, including lectures, club/organization events, dorm events, and of course, parties. Some students become so involved in social activities that they neglect their academics. While it is good to take advantage of social opportunities, it is imperative that you cut out time to focus on your studies. Some students find it helpful to spend studying time in the school library, where they can focus without any interruption. Forming study groups with peers from your classes can also be extremely helpful, as well as agreeing on a daily "study time" with your roommate, where your dorm room will adopt the atmosphere of the library.

What are the suggestions to balance your academic and social life?

How college is different from high 5 school in terms of classmates or friends?

High School vs. College: Meeting Friends from Different Backgrounds

If you are from anywhere other than a big city, most of your friends in high school are probably a lot like you. You may not all share the same personality, but the things you consider "normal" are probably the same. Your parents are probably a lot like your friends' parents. They probably even share the same tax bracket. You go to the same type of restaurants as your friends. You and your friends probably share similar ideas of what is fun to do on a Friday night. Until you get to college, it rarely occurs to you that life could be any different — until you find yourself surrounded by hundreds of students just like you, with very different stories. You quickly learn that "normal" simply doesn't exist. One of the best things about going to college is the opportunity to interact with a wide variety of cultures. Students from the other side of the world and the other side of the country will likely both be living on your dorm floor. Take advantage of this amazing multicultural environment that you might never have access to again.

Why is it important to make your own 6 choices?

High School vs. College: Making Your Own Choices

When you are in high school, your parents are often there to stand between you and temptations. Once parents are removed from the equation, you are left with you and your choices. Just because your parents said you cannot do something, it does not mean you cannot do it. However, this is where personal choice and responsibility come in. Once you are in college, in many ways you are considered an adult, and you have more options. You choose how to balance your academic and social life. You make all of your own decisions, and you are responsible for the consequences. Remember that being an adult does not mean you need to figure everything out by yourself. Gathering information about these and other decisions, and talking to parents, siblings, and friends can help you make these important decisions. Most campuses also have counselors and health-care workers available to provide information and a listening ear.

motivation. All of these are now in your hands, Being at college can be socially overwhelming — an army of evening and weekend activities is oper to you, including lectures, classiongamenton evening, down evening, and of course, parties. Some sundents become so involved in social activities that they neglect their academics. While it is good to take advantage of social apportunities, it is imperative that you cut our nime to hears on your studies. Some students find a help in to spend soudying time in the school library where they can focus a titurus are; intercapitan. Forming study groups with peers from your classes can also be extremely helpful, as well as agreeing on a daily "study time" with your roommate, where your doup noon will adopt the

Notes

- 1. rather (Para. 3) instead orbanism most maneful agaillos ai asages matematical
- 2. Professors are available during their office hours (Para. 3) Professors are ready to talk to you during their office hours.
- 3. Some students become so involved in social activities that they neglect their academics. (Para. 4) Some students take part in so many social activities that they cannot pay much attention to their study.
- 4. it is imperative that you cut out time to focus on your studies (Para. 4) It is important that you spend enough time on your studies.
 - e.g. It is imperative that these safety measures be taken immediately.
- It is imperative to take these safety measures immediately.
- 5. If you are from anywhere other than a big city (Para. 5) If you come from places outside a big city
 - 6. They probably even share the same tax bracket. (Para. 5) Their income is perhaps similar and, accordingly, they pay roughly the same rate of tax. This means that these families have similar economic status.
 - 7. it rarely occurs to you (Para. 5) you would seldom think

After Reading where prepared choice and responsibility came in the second choice and responsibility of

- Reading Comprehension Tasks
- Read the following statements and put C beside the statements describing college life and H beside the statements describing high school life.

You are expected to simply reitera told by the teacher.	te what you have learned or been
You and your friends probably shado on a Friday night.	are similar ideas of what is fun to
You quickly learn that "normal" sir	mply doesn't exist.
You make all of your own decision consequences.	ns, and you are responsible for the
Voicing your thoughts or differe deviant behavior.	ent opinions is not considered a
Your parents are always there t temptations.	to stand between you and your
Personal choice and responsibility	come in at this stage.

2 Answer the following questions.

- 1) In which aspects is college different from high school?
- 2) How learning in college is different from that in high school?
- 3) What are the key elements to success in the college learning environment?
- 4). What role does the first paragraph play? Moved or amount also be smooth.
- 5) Throughout the text the author has used "you" to address the audience. What kind of relationship does "you" indicate between the reader and the author?
- 6) Is the word "equation" in paragraph 6 used as a metaphor?
- 7) There are a few sentences in the text that begin without the subject(主语), for example, "Get used to saying 'Professor' or 'Dr.'", or "Remember that being an adult does not mean you need to figure everything out by yourself". What is the function of these sentences?
- 8) In "All of these are now in your hands. Being at college can be socially overwhelming ...", what does the punctuation mark "—" mean?

3 Explain the underlined parts in your own words. 30 political available agents

- 1) Get used to saying "Professor" or "Dr." (Para. 3) 1850 boy of 200308 views if A
- 2) All of these are now in your hands. (Para. 4)
- 3) Being at college can be socially overwhelming (Para. 4)
- 4) Once parents are removed from the equation, you are left with you and your choices. (Para. 6)
- 5) this is where personal choice and responsibility come in (Para. 6)
- 6) to provide information and a listening ear (Para. 6)

Read the following statements and put C beside the statement NoW land offers

Discuss and list some main differences between your life in college and what usually happens in high school. For example:

Life in college	Life in high school
In college, I share a dorm with three other students.	In high school, I stay at home and have a room of my own.
	You quickly learn that norm
	You make all of your own d consequences.
Inferent apinions is not cursidered a bere to stand butween you and veur	deviant behavior.
	templations.
	Personal choice and respons